

# AAOCC Committee Meeting

Held via Conference Call on 19th March 2017



## **Present:**

Gaynor Hart (GH)  
Christine Whitehouse (CW)  
Michael Whitehouse (MW)  
Mike Cookson (MC)  
Paul Everett (PE)  
Pete Cook (PC)

## **Apologies:**

John Nicholls (JN)  
Les Kinley (LK)

Our first attempt at conference calling, we had a few teething problems but managed to discuss quite a few items.

The AGM was still without marshals and the committee were asked if someone who was attending could run it, Cliff and Sheila Taylor were happy to open the rally if someone would run the rally.

The National rally at Thoresby Hall only has 3 members booked on. It was thought that others will book on. GH needs to send the insurance certificate to MC for the rally.

PC had suggested asking the membership why they do not attend rallies, in particular those that are cancelled. MC said that he would create a link to email out a survey to the members.

With the current plaque situation GH is going to look into generic plaques which we can be used at any rally.

GH had previously emailed the committee with concern over comments being made about her ( and other members) commitment to the AAOCC. She stated that she would step down from her role if the committee felt that GH was not committed to the club. After a discussion the committee said that they fully supported GH.